## **Canning River Canoe Club**

# **2010 Annual General Meeting - Minutes**

10<sup>th</sup> October 2010 Date

9.00 AM Time

Fern Road Gazebo Riverton Bridge Venue

Attendees

Christian Thompson, Judith Thompson, Roy Martin, Andree Martin, Simon Greig, Dave Brown, Jeff Lohrey, Louis Botes, Jamie Ingram, Gary

Kilian

**Apologies** 

### 1) Previous Minutes

Previous minutes accepted – CT / JT

### 2) Presidents Report

Canning River had another great season with continued growth in our memberships. Our Canning members all received a long sleeve t-shirt and sticker advertising the club to display on their car or boat.

We saw the introduction of another training night being a Thursday which targeted members who wanted a longer and social paddle. Thanks to Dave Brown who ran this session during the summer.

Our Tuesday club night is still proving to be popular & getting very competitive with everyone. Over the last few weeks we have been selling soup or burgers to raise funds for members who are traveling to Sprint & Slalom titles next year. Thanks to everyone who has kindly supported this fund raiser and thanks to Christian & Judith for their great efforts in running the Tuesday night's.

The Canning Classic race in April was another success with again an increase in paddlers competing. Some of the local businesses kindly donated prizes or merchandise to sell which contributed to a profit of \$1,823.00.

2009/2010 Season saw the introduction of the Canning Nomination Race which was held on the 19th September, 2010. This race was very easy to run and even though we did not get the numbers we wanted, we had positive feedback from the paddlers who attended saying they enjoyed the concept and where impressed with the turnaround we announced everyones time that they had completed the course in and the official presentation's.

Ascot Kayak Club asked for Canning members to spot at the City to Lights race again this year and kindly donated \$500.00 towards our building fund.

Thanks to all club members who gave up their time to help out at these events and special mention to club member Graham Styles who donated prizes for both events and provided the burgers at a discount.

Last season saw a new building sub committee form which has been working towards Canning obtaining a club house. A special mention to Christian Thompson who has worked on the application process in its entirety through to presenting to the Canning Council on the 21st September 2010. We are still awaiting a decision to be made from the Council. We appreciate all the time you have put into this project.

Continue to enjoy your paddling and look forward to seeing you all on the river next season.

Roy Martin President Canning River Canoe Club - 2009/10 Season

## 3) Financial Report

**CLOSING BALANCE:-**

# FINANCIAL REPORT 13th September, 2009 - 10th October, 2010

OPENING BALANCE		\$10,937.14
	DEBIT	CREDIT
Memberships paid 2009/2010 Season (includes \$100 Andrew Hayden 2008/2009 M	embership)	\$ 3,730.00
Memberships 2010/2011		\$ 170.00
Alan Quartermaine Donation		\$ 55.00
Air Condition Unit		\$ 500.00
Guy Power Training (5 members @ \$2.00)		\$ 10.00
Canning Classic		\$ 1,823.00
Ascot Kayak Club - City Lights 2010		\$ 500.00
Nomination Race		\$ 367.90
1 x Rashie Sale		\$ 30.00
Interest on Account		\$ 2.31
		\$18,125.35
Memberships paid to CWA	\$2,080.00	
Non Members Canning Classic	\$ 70.00	
Lycra Rash Vests x 50	\$1,866.15	
	\$4,016.15	

\$14,109.20

### 4) Election of office bearers

The following office bearers were elected;

President Jamie Ingram nominated by RM, seconded by JT
Vice President Judith Thompson nominated by JI, seconded by AM
Treasurer Andree Martin nominated by CT, seconded by JT

Secretary Christian Thompson, nominated by RM, seconded by SG Website Administrator Christian Thompson, nominated by JT, seconded by SG Committee Members Simon Greig, Gary Kilian, Dave Brown, Louis Botes, Shez Patching, Wayne Adams,

Building Committee Alan Quartermaine, Simon Greig, Christian Thompson,

Club members thanked the outgoing committee and welcomed the new committee to their roles.

### 5) Determination of Membership Fees for new season 2010 / 11

It was decided to keep fees similar to last year. The strategy is to keep fees as low as possible. Fees for new members only are prorate as outlined below.

Membership Types	Oct – Dec	Jan – March	April – June	July – Sep
Adult	\$105.00	\$75.00	\$50.00	\$25.00
Junior	\$85.00	\$65.00	\$40.00	\$20.00
Family	\$300.00	\$225.00	\$150.00	\$75.00
Recreational	\$65.00	\$45.00	\$30.00	\$20.00

**Full Members –** For members who are involved in competitions. They receive all member benefits and discounted fees to sanctioned competitions

**Recreational Members** – New decreased membership fee for recreational paddlers. For members who are regular paddlers and not involved in competitions on a regular basis. They initially be implemented on a 12 month trial.

**Juniors** – Competitors under the age of 18 that qualify.

**Family** – include 2 adults and any number of juniors (under 18) residing at the same address.

**Volunteer** – Non-paddling membership for those parents and friends that help coordinate events and club activities.

All full paying 2009/10 members will receive a Canning River Canoe Club shirt. Club Volunteers also receive shirt at the discretion of committee.

#### 6) Other Business

- 2010 Club Gift decision. All members paying full years price for member ship will be given a new CRCC cap. New members not paying a full years membership charges will be offered a shirt at cost rather than just be given a shirt on membership fees.
- 2. Club website still continues to be used <a href="http://www.canningriver.canoe.org.au/">http://www.canningriver.canoe.org.au/</a> Christian volunteered to continue to run club site

3. Club rooms: Christian has presented to the Canning City a proposal to establish a boat shed at Kent Street Weir. As a result of the work done by the Committee the club now has a Strategic Plan and Business Plan covering the years 2010 – 2013. Key goal is to establish a Boat Shed for storage of club member boats. Club committee to visit the Curtain University Rowing Club site to consider this as an alternative location for our boat shed.

.

### **Meeting Close**

Meeting closed 9.50 AM